STURBRIDGE CONSERVATION COMMISSION
November 17, 2011
Members present:  Dave Barnicle, Chairman, Ed Goodwin, Donna Grehl, Jeff Bonja and Joe Kowalski (Alternate Member).
Members absent:  Calvin Montigney (Alternate Member).

 Also Present:  Erin Jacque, Conservation Agent, John Puffer, Fred Trifone, Patrick McGlone, Pat Wondolowski, Joe Wondolowski, Glenn Krevosky and Windham Interiors (name not legible).
7:00 PM-Open Meeting - Quorum check

As time allows

CPA, PLAC, Lakes Advisory Committee, Trails Committee and Trails Master Plan Steering Committee update(s):
· EG stated  CPA met November 7th and there is nothing to report.

· DB stated LAC is meeting tonight and DG will give an update at the next Conservation meeting.

· DB stated the Trails Committee discussed the future of the Trails Committee and future discussions will focus on the parking area at CRC.

· DB stated the TMPSC proposed meeting of 11/22 is to put Trail Committee member’s ideas together and the 11/29th general public meeting is @ 6:30 at Town Hall.

· DB stated there hasn’t been a PLAC meeting and Don Miller, a regular member of the PLAC sent an e-mail today requesting a meeting of the PLAC by the end of the year in regards as whether or not to vote on dissolving the PLAC.   

Approval of Minutes:  
MOTION:  By DG, seconded by DB to approve the October 6th, 2011 Minutes.

                     Vote:  3/1 abstention by JB.
Walk-ins:  
Pat Wondolowski-14 Birch Street:
· EJ stated PW has concerns with the 14 Birch Street property which a letter was sent to the owner of 14 Birch at the Commission’s request regarding concerns with the approved plan of 14 Birch Street.  EJ stated she did a site visit and the Drip Edge needs correcting, the Planter needs to be leveled and the Swale on the Wondolowski side of the house at 14 Birch Street isn’t functioning as designed.

· DB stated he spoke to Mr. Sieman regarding burying another 8 x 8 timber to control the flow of water which the owner agreed to.  DB suggested removing the silt fence that is not functioning.  DB stated Mr. Sieman agreed to park across the street.
· JB stated the parking area needs to be clarified.

Consensus by the Commission to send a letter to Mr. Sieman outlining issues with the plan.

· DB suggested that a plan be submitted showing the issues that need to be corrected by December 1, 2011.

· EJ stated that the maintenance issues need to be corrected by November 25, 2011.

· PW asked EJ for a copy of the letter that’s being sent to Mr. Sieman.

7:30 p.m. Public Hearing – (Public Hearing originally opened December 2, 2010) Notice of Intent DEP #300-837 submitted by Norman Hill of Land Planning Inc. on behalf of Patrick McGlone at 3 Cherry Brook Circle for the construction of a single family dwelling, septic system, well and associated site work.
· Al Trifone stated the revised plan shows all disturbed area to be out of the 100’ but within the 200’ with the total area of disturbance being 4876’.   AT stated the proposed impervious area is 816 square feet for the house and 659 square feet for the driveway. 

· EJ stated she would like erosion controls surrounding the entire limit of work line and a gravel construction entrance installed.  
· DG asked the size of the Septic System.

· EJ asked what is proposed in regards to drainage.
· AT stated the Septic is crowned so it slopes to the retaining wall.  AT stated the center of the Septic is being raised 5-6’.  AT stated the water should flow to the lowest point and showed the Commission on the plan.

· EJ stated she is concerned with water runoff and suggested putting something in the Order of Conditions. 

· DB strongly suggested a drip strip.

· EG stated the concern is with the driveway and the front of the lot as opposed to the back of the lot.

· EJ suggested a small swale along the west side along the wall.

MOTION:  By DG, seconded by JB to accept the plan as proposed with noted conditions.

· EJ recommended erosion controls at the limit of work line, a construction entrance at the driveway, a silt fence at the road as needed, a drainage drip strip around the edge of the house and a minor swale at the property boundary in the West end of the driveway to the back of the property for drainage.

                     Vote:  4/0.
7:45 p.m. Public Hearing- (Public Hearing opened on November 20, 2011) Request for Determination of Applicability submitted by Carolyn Puffer on behalf of Char-Jan, Inc. at 10 Mt. Dan Road to determine whether work depicted on submitted plans including a small addition stair replacement, stonewall and driveway repair are subject to the wetlands Protection Act and Municipal Wetlands Bylaw.
· EJ recommended keeping stock piles in an upland area and covered in the evening.
· John Puffer, homeowner stated the stockpiles are proposed to be removed the same day. 

· EJ stated the proposal is to repair the stone wall so they will bring the grade of the driveway up with stone.

· DG asked about the tree that is down at the shoreline.

· JP stated the plan is to remove as much of the tree as possible when the water is frozen.

· JK suggested depending on the weight whether to remove the tree in the spring.
· JB suggested putting a Conservation Mix or Winter Rye down now.
MOTION:  By DG, seconded by DB to approve a Positive Determination under the Local Bylaw and a Negative Determination under the WPA with noted conditions.

                     Vote:  4/0.

· EJ stated to JP when the erosion controls are installed EJ will need to inspect them and then work can be started.
8:00 p.m. Public Hearing – (Public Hearing opened on October 20, 2011) Notice of Intent DEP #300-852 submitted by Green Hill Engineering on behalf of Carol Pappas at 11 Shepard Place to repair a septic system and associated site work.

· EJ stated that erosion controls are appropriately placed and recommended no removal of vegetation.  

· DB asked if trees by the road are proposed to be removed.

· MF stated he is not sure if trees by the road will need to be removed.

MOTION:  By JB, seconded by EG to approve the plan as submitted.

                     Vote:  4/0.
8:15 p.m. Public Hearing- (Public Hearing to open November 17, 2011) Request for Determination of Applicability submitted by EBT Environmental on behalf of A.R. Belli Development, LLC at 402 & 409 (Old) New Boston Road for work to repair an existing stone culvert. 
· EJ stated the work is proposed to be done is a Town owned Right of Way.

· GK stated there was sediment going into the Lake which has been removed.

· EG stated he would like a site visit. 

· GK asked that the DPW look at a small settling in the area that would stop the Delta.

· EJ asked if the Delta is proposed to be removed.

· GK stated no.

· EJ asked why Stone Tailings are being put in.  
· GK stated to create an emergency spillway for water to sheet flow.

Public Hearing continued to December 1, 2011 @ 7:45 p.m.
8:30 p.m. Public Hearing-(Public Hearing to open November 17, 2011) Request for Determination of Applicability submitted by Windham Interiors on behalf of Ron & Susan Anger at 234 Roy Road to determine whether the area and /or work depicted on the submitted plans to demolish & rebuild an existing single-family dwelling is subject to the Wetland Protection Act and Municipal Wetlands Bylaw.

· EJ stated the work is proposed to be built on the existing footprint and read the Town Planners comments into the record.  EJ stated they are outside of the 50’ and recommended that prior to work being approved erosion controls be shown on the plan and also a construction entrance.
· Windham Interiors stated the footprint is not changing but the square footage of the house is and there is also no change in the grade.  WI stated the enclosed porch is proposed to be covered on piers.  WI stated that the entire structure is proposed to be on 12” of crushed stone with a crawl space.  WI stated gutters and downspouts are proposed to drain into a dry well which is located in the northeast corner of the building between the house and the driveway.

· EJ asked about the proposed Porch in the 50’.

· WI stated a corner of the porch will be in the 50’ and stated whatever trees come out will be replaced 1 to 1 along with ornamental plantings.
· EJ stated she would like to condition that no fill is to come on site.

MOTION:  By DG, seconded by JB to approve a positive Determination under the Local Bylaw and a Negative Determination under the WPA with modifications.
                     Vote:  4/0
OLD BUSINESS
Review draft Conservation Easement for SPAHO properties:
MOTION:  By JB, seconded by DB to approve the draft Conservation Easement for Spaho properties.

                     Vote:  4/0. 
Review Hay License for Heins Farm Property:

· EJ stated that the Hay License needs to be renewed every year.
MOTION:  By JB, seconded by DG to approve the draft Hay License for the Hein’s Farm property.

                     Vote:  4/0.

· DB stated the area also needs to be fertilized first.
Well on Leadmine Mountain Conservation Land:

· EJ asked that the Commission give her permission to get an abandoned Well permit from the BOH.  EJ stated Tom Chamberland indicated there is available stone to fill the Well.
Consensus by the Commission to approve EJ getting a permit from the BOH for the abandoned well.
Open Space Land Use Policies:

· EJ stated there needs to be a Public Hearing regarding this issue.
Site Compliance Form and Conservation Commission Site Monitoring:

Discussion regarding site compliance and site monitoring forms.

· JB suggested filling out a form regardless of a violation or not.
NEW BUSINESS
Emergency Certifications

36 Audubon Way-Emergency Tree Removal:

MOTION:  By JB, seconded by DG to ratify the Emergency Certification to remove the trees at 36 Audubon Way.

                     Vote:  4/0.
Route 15-Storm Debris Storage Site:

· EJ stated she gave written approval under the local bylaw to temporarily stock pile material on the old Howard Johnson site.  
· DB suggested  keeping stock piling 200’ away from the Wetland.
· EG suggested a monthly check by the Agent.
MOTION:  By DB, seconded by JB to approve the old Howard Johnson Route 15 site as a temporary stock piling place for the trees downed from the last couple of storms to the edge of the slope along with a monthly check of the site.
                    Vote:  4/0.
National Grid:

MOTION:  By DG, seconded by DB to ratify the Emergency Certification by National Grid.
                     Vote:  4/0.

Sturbridge Auto-Complaint:
· DB stated that he and EG witnessed the filling of a Wetland and would like to know the nature of the work.
· EJ stated she will get in touch with Sturbridge Auto.
· DB also suggested that EJ look at the building up the street from Sturbridge Auto that is rebuilding because the footprint looks larger than it was.
Letter Permits

Corvair Convention-Host Hotel:

· EJ stated the Corvair Convention at the Host Hotel is asking permission to park vehicles on the Lake side of the Hotel starting Thursday 7/26/12 and not moving them until 7/28/12.  EJ stated the vehicles will be left on a grassy area.
Consensus by the Commission to approve the Letter Permit with any disturbance of the grass area to be fixed by the Host Hotel immediately.
240 Roy Road-Tree Removal:

· DB stated the Commission did a site visit but couldn’t tell what tree was proposed to be removed.
· DG suggested any time a tree is proposed to be removed that the trees be marked.
Forest Cutting Plans

Apple Road/Warren Road:
· EJ stated that the FCP that’s been approved by the state hasn’t been received by her yet.
Fiske Hill Road:
· EJ stated that she received a FCP today for the owner of 66 Fiske Hill Road submitted by William Van Doren.
Correspondence
Response to questions in an e-mail from Carol Childress to EJ dated 10/25/11:

Discussion amongst the Commission regarding Carol Childress’ e-mail to EJ regarding the Hein’s Farm Conservation Land.  The Commission suggested that CC review the Minutes from tonight’s meeting and other meetings if she wants. 
MOTION:  By JK, seconded by JB to adjourn @ 9:45 p.m.

                     Vote:  4/0.
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